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Prez Says  

As I write this, it's 
dreary, raining 
and cold.  
Yesterday it was 
70 degrees, go 
figure . . .  
 
I'm sure we will all 
welcome the 
warmer weather 
when it finally 
'sticks'.   
 
The next meeting 
will hopefully be 
our last virtual 
meeting for a 
while. . . .  

 
As the COVID 
situation gets 
better, it appears 
we're going to be 
able to start 
meeting in person 
as well as holding 
events again.  It will 
be good to get back 
to some sense of 
normalcy.   
 
The executive 
committee has 
been working on a 
bunch of boring 
stuff, notably the 
By-Laws revisions.  
Many thanks to all 
of those members 
who have put in 
long hours to bring 
these projects to a 
close.  Special 

thanks to Stan for 
leading. . . 
 
COVID shots are 
now available for 
everyone in 
Connecticut over 16 

years of age, I 
encourage 
everyone to get 
one, and remember 
the 'best' COVID 
vaccine is the one in 
your arm.   
 
bob 
 

 
 
Bob Laflamme 

NCRCC President 

http://www.ncrcc.org/
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NCRCC Meeting Minutes  

– 3/11/2021   

 
 
Stan Kulesa 

NCRCC Secretary  

Continued on page 3 of 10 

The meeting was called to 

order at 7:06 PM by Treasurer 
Len Marchese.  The meeting 
was held via Zoom technology 
and attended by 23 members 
and one guest.   
 
Len Marchese welcomed the 
meeting attendees.   
 
President’s Report: 
No report  
 

Vice President’s Report: 
No report 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
Stan Kulesa reported that 
NCRCC currently has 186 
members.  There was one 
guest (Marc Fauteux) to 
introduce.   
 
Stan reported that 3 members 
need to provide documentation 
of their AMA membership 
status.  In the absence of proof 
of current AMA membership, 
flying privileges will be 
suspended.  He will continue to 
reach out to the affected 
members for this 
documentation.   

 
Stan gave a report on the club 
website.  In February there were 
1,103 views (and 298 visitors).  
He asked all members to spend 
some time checking out the club 
website and noted several 
photos were recently added to 
the Photo Gallery section.   
 
Stan reported that the club’s 
2021 AMA charter renewal 
package has been received.  He 
noted that our club’s charter 
number is 188 and this attests to 
how NCRCC is a long-time club 
(as the AMA is assigning four-
digit numbers to recently 
chartered clubs).  
 
Stan asked the membership in 
attendance if they recently 
received the two-day meeting 
reminder through the new email 
blast communication technology 
and everyone present 
acknowledged having received 
it.   
 
Stan asked the members to 
bring Show & Tell projects to the 
meetings.  Stan announced that 
Irv T- would be willing to work 
with the presenter to jazz up the 
Show & Tell with a possible 
video and/or photos and music, 
if the presenter found that 
helpful and gave Irv time to 
prepare it.   
 
Stan acknowledged and thanked 
Dennis T- and Gersh T- for a 
number of items (radio systems, 
engines, supplies, etc.) that they 
have donated to NCRCC.  
These items will be sold and 
100% of the proceeds will go to 
NCRCC.   
 
Stan provided an update from 
the AMA concerning a test all 

modelers will be required to take 
as part of the FAA’s intervention 
into our hobby.  The test is 
focused on safety and is called 
TRUST (The Recreational UAS 
Safety Test).  All modelers must 
pass the test in order to operate 
recreational model aircraft 
(UAS) within the National 
Airspace System (NAS).  At this 
time, recreational operators only 
need to take the test once to 
comply.  There are no 
exemptions from taking the test, 
including for currently 
certificated pilots.  Anyone flying 
recreational UAS is required to 
complete the test.  Minors must 
also take the test although youth 
can get assistance from an 
adult, if needed.  There is no 
charge for taking the test.  The 
test will have approximately 25 
multiple-choice questions about 
basic safety guidelines and 
recreational flying knowledge 
that most AMA members likely 
already know.  Early indications 
are that this test will be fail-proof 
and every recreational user will 
be able to complete and pass 
the test.  Once you complete 
and pass the test, your test 
administrator will provide you 
with a TRUST completion 
certificate that you can either 
print or save electronically.  This 
certificate is proof of your 
compliance with the 
Reauthorization Act of 2018 and 
your passage of the test.  Proof 
of test completion will not be a 
requirement for AMA 
membership.  However, each 
member affirms that they will 
follow AMA’s safety code, 
including applicable laws and 
regulations, when he or she 
signs up to be a member.  The 
FAA has not yet released dates 
regarding when the test will be 
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Continued from page 2 of 10 

Continued on page 4 of 8 

available to users, but members 
should expect the testing 
requirement to be in place 
sometime in the second half of 
2021.  John W- and Al Y- will likely 
provide more details at future 
meetings since they are 
championing the FAA issues for 
NCRCC.   
 
Stan announced that there would 
be a small auction held later in the 
meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Len Marchese shared his screen 
and reviewed with the members an 
Excel spreadsheet delineating 
expenses and income for the 
month of February.   
 
Len reported that a portable toilet 
will be delivered to the field in early 
April.  He added that a dumpster 
bin will also be delivered around 
the same time.  Discussion 
concerning the portable toilet 
ensued over the possibility of 
potentially purchasing a unit as a 
cost-savings action and/or having 
the unit on-site all year.  Len said 
that he would conduct some 
additional research and get back to 
the membership.   
 
Len announced that, as a cost 
saving measure, effective 4/1/21 
the club will no longer send paper 
copies of the newsletter to 
members who have email 
capability.   
 
Activities Director Report: 
Peter Tani reported to the 
members that he will be distributing 
the newsletter via the club’s new 
email blast communication 
technology.   
 
Peter announced that Buddy B- 

and Joel L- will co-CD the 
NCRCC pylon race event in 
August and that the Randy 
Hickton Fun Fly will follow our 
October meeting.  He cautioned 
that all event planning is 
contingent upon COVID-19 
restrictions.   
 
Peter announced that John 
Blossick will become the Contest 
Director for our Warbirds event 
beginning 2022.  Dennis T- said 
that he and John have discussed 
some plans and that John will 
work closely with Dennis this 
year to learn the nuances of the 
event and that Dennis would 
back up John in 2022.   
 
Peter announced that he will 
deliver a special Show & Tell 
later in the meeting highlighting a 
build he has underway.   
 
Peter told the members that he 
received the sad news that the 
World pylon racing competition 
that had been planned to take 
place later in 2021 had been 
postponed due to COVID’s 
impact on international travel.  
This adversely impacts Leo N- 
and Ola N- who (along with some 
other members) had planned to 
attend.  Ola spoke about the 
significant costs associated with 
a competition-caliber pylon model 
and how assorted components 
came from a variety of places 
from across the globe.  He noted 
that these models must be able 
to handle a G-force of ~30-35 
when turning.  Nonetheless, Ola 
and Leo are planning to compete 
in several pylon events across 
the country throughout 2021.   
 
Buddy B- asked if the plan was to 
have a virtual Zoom or in-person 

meeting at the flying field for 
the May meeting.  Len 
Marchese responded that the 
April meeting will likely be a 
Zoom event but that the May 
meeting would likely be an in-
person meeting at the flying 
field.  Len noted that no food 
would be served if the 
meeting is at the field due to 
COVID-related restrictions.  
Buddy commented that he is 
hoping to host the building 
contest for NCRCC members 
only at the May meeting.   
 
Liaison Officer Report: 
John Blossick noted that he 
didn’t have too much to 
report but let the members 
know that he’s got a trip to 
Hog Heaven Hobbies 
planned to make some 
purchases in anticipation of 
in-person meetings and 
restoring club raffles.   
 
John announced that he’s 
working on designs for new 
club apparel and will present 
those ideas at a future 
meeting.   
 
Field Marshall/Safety 
Officer Report: 
Art Usher reported there are 
several trees surrounding the 
storage containers that need 
to be felled.  He noted that a 
recent wind storm caused a 
large branch to hit one of the 
containers and he had grave 
concerns that other falling 
branches could compromise 
the integrity of the containers 
and its contents.  Art reported 
that he had gotten two 
quotes for the job and was 
awaiting one more.  He 
shared the known estimates 
with the membership and got 
no objections to proceed with 
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the job.  Art was asked to make 
certain that he gets validation of 
adequate insurance coverage by 
the selected vendor.   
 
Ola N- noted that the NCRCC 
signage on the back of the 
transmitter impound needs to be 
refreshed.  He also reported to the 
members that, based on his recent 
trip to the flying field, conditions 
were muddy in spots but overall 
the field is in good condition.   
 
Art was asked about Green Rd. 
and, in particular, if the town would 
be grading it.  Art noted that Green 
Rd. was currently quite pass-able 
although there were a few spots 
that had standing water.  He 
speculated that the utility company 
had spent resources this past 
season maintaining it.  Art will 
probe the possibility of getting 
some grading done in spots.   
 
Buddy B- suggested that fencing 
be added to an additional area of 
the flying field and noted that we 
may be eligible for a grant from the 
AMA to partially fund the work next 
time a grant is available.   
 
Art announced that he’s preparing 
the equipment for use during the 
2021 flying season and anticipates 
its readiness in April – May.   
 
New Members: 

Len Marchese introduced Marc 
Fauteux as a prospective new 
member and invited him to talk 
about his R/C background.   
 
Old Business:  
Len Marchese acknowledged that 
the camping ad hoc committee 
provided a draft of proposed 
guidelines to the Executive 

Committee, reported that they had 
been discussed at length, and that 
an additional special meeting of 
the Executive Committee is being 
called to devote full attention to 
the proposal and to provide an 
update to the members.  Buddy B- 
spoke about the motion he had 
made during the October meeting 
and asked Stan Kulesa (as 
Secretary) about it.  Stan read the 
motion from the October meeting 
and confirmed that the ad hoc 
committee did what it was asked 
to do.  There was some additional 
discussion regarding camping at 
the field.   
 
Stan Kulesa announced that the 
proposed by-laws updates are 
now ready for presentation and 
consideration by the membership.  
He noted the following upcoming 
steps.  In mid-March, an 
explanatory letter along with a 
draft copy of the proposed by-
laws changes will be sent to all 
members.  During the April 
general membership meeting the 
proposed changes will be 
discussed.  In mid-April, a cover 
letter and an official ballot will then 
be mailed to the members along 
with a stamped self-addressed 
envelope so that the completed 
ballot can be immediately mailed 
back.  During the May meeting, 
votes will be tallied.   
 
Len Marchese reported that the 
Executive Committee has had 
several conversations concerning 
the proposed membership cap of 
200 and has determined that 
because our members are getting 
sufficient flying time, because our 
current membership is well below 
the proposed threshold, and 

because a membership cap 
may be held against NCRCC 
members when they apply for 
membership with another club 
that there is no reason for 
NCRCC to have a membership 
cap at this time.   
 
New Business: 
There were no new business 
topics raised.   
 
Announcements: 
Irv T- presented a short video 
clip concerning indoor flying at 
the Dome in East Windsor 
along with a few other videos.  
Irv asked the membership if 
they wanted to see more of this 
type of presentation and got 
support as long as the videos 
are relatively short.   
 
A brief auction was held.  Stan 
Kulesa served as auctioneer 
and sold two items donated by 
Irv T-.  Ola N- was the proud 
winner of both items.  100% of 
the proceeds go to NCRCC.   
 
Peter Tani gave a very nice 
presentation accompanied by 
multiple photos of a framed 
model that he is currently 
fiberglassing.   
 
Ola N- spoke about some 
research he’s done on clevises 
and a company he identified 
which provides ones with 
encapsulated steel pins.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 
8:53 PM.   
 
These minutes are respectfully 
submitted by Stan Kulesa, 
Secretary.   
 

 

Continued from page 3 of 10 
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Photo:    Irv Thurrott 

 
Guy Beaudoin Sr. seen putting in the “last square-
headed and epoxy-coated deck screw” (read “nail”) into 
our “old” NCRCC pavilion,  . . that he originally built.  
God’s speed   Mr. Beaudoin.   

From:   Robert LaFlamme 
To:   EC Distribution 
 
Date:   April 2, 2021 
Time:   9:47 AM 
Subject: Re: Guy Beaudoin 

Sr. passed away last 
evening 

 

Intra   -  Office Mail:   

From “Buddy” to “Peter” at 7:57am on 4/2/21 via 

“text” message:  
 
I learn from Buddy Beaudoin that on April 1, 
2021 at 10:15pm his dad Guy Beaudoin Sr. had 
passed.   
 
Buddy stated that Guy was the longest 
continuous standing NCRCC member having 
joined in 1967.   
 
Further stating that his father Guy as a former 
NCRCC club officer  loved this club dearly.   
 
In closing Buddy ask me to write a small blurb in 
our newsletter 
 
Guy Sr. was one of my and many others favorite 
people on this good earth.   
 
---Peter Tani 

Guy was a special person.  He was 

always willing to put forth and discuss 
ideas and even if he disagreed he would 
jump in to help wherever needed.  
 
I agree with Len, during the auctions, he 
ran the kitchen with an iron fist.  
 
He was truly special person.   
 
 
bob  [L-]  

Via Text Message 

 
Thank you Bob –S.  Thank you Art –U 

Great Season 

Guy Beaudoin passed away on April 1, 2021. 
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Instructions to Join the Virtual Meeting on 4/8/2021 

Please plan to join the meeting at or about 6:45 PM since it will take a few minutes to connect.  Members attending the 

meeting will be placed on mute.  If you have a question or wish to make a comment during the meeting, follow the last 
section of the instructions below.  If you join us using your computer or smart phone, please call from a well-lighted quiet 

room and use earphones/ buds for better sound quality.   

To Use Your Smart Phone to Log in to the Meeting with Video and Audio: 
 

1. Download the Zoom app to your smart phone by either searching for it in your App Store or 
by clicking on this link https://zoom.us/download and scrolling to “Zoom Mobile Apps” 

2. When you hear the prompt, enter the meeting ID: 949 4052 6010   
3. When prompted for the password, enter 349726  

 

To Use Your Telephone (cell or regular) to Call in to the Meeting with Audio Only: 
 

1. Dial (646) 876-9923 
2. When you hear the prompt, enter the meeting ID: 949 4052 6010, followed by “#” 
3. When prompted for the participant ID, enter “#”  
4. When prompted for the password, enter 349726, followed by “#”  

 

If You Have a Question or Want to Make a Comment During the Meeting: 
 

If you used your computer/smart phone to log in: 
1. Click on the “Participants” button at the bottom of the screen  
2. Click on the “Raise Your Hand” button on the bottom right  
3. You will eventually be un-muted; after you speak click on “Lower Your Hand”  
4. One more option:  You can click on the “Chat” button at the bottom of the screen and 

type in your question/comment  
 

If you experience problems please notify Stan Kulesa at (914) 882-7997 or stanley_kulesa@yahoo.com 
 The above space between the letters “y” and “k” is an underscore  this:  “_”  

To Use Your Computer to Log in to the Meeting with Video and Audio: 
 

1. Click on this link: 
https://zoom.us/j/94940526010?pwd=Z215RE9sN2Y4MTVVZjBvNlVPd1FVQT09   

       (If you have not previously used Zoom, you may be asked to download the program.)  
2. Click on the blue-colored “Join Meeting” button  
3. Enter the meeting ID, if requested: 949 4052 6010 
4. Enter the password, if requested: 349726 
5. Enter your first and last name as the display name so we can take attendance  
6. Do not click on the “audio” or “video” buttons; click on the “Join” button 

 

NCRCC – 4/8/2021 General Membership Meeting     /Agenda 
 

¶ Call to order  

¶ March meeting minutes  

¶ President’s Report  

¶ Vice President’s Report  

¶ Secretary’s Report  

¶ Treasurer’s Report  

¶ Activities Director’s Report   

¶ Liaison Officer’s Report  

¶ Field Marshall/Safety 
Officer’s Report 

¶ New Members  

¶ Old Business  

¶ New Business  

¶ Announcements   

¶ Adjournment  

 

about:blank
mailto:stanley_kulesa@yahoo.com
https://zoom.us/j/94940526010?pwd=Z215RE9sN2Y4MTVVZjBvNlVPd1FVQT09
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Activities Director’s Report  –   April,  2021   
 

 
 
Peter Tani  

NCRCC 

Activities Director 

Hello all 

Was to our flying field for the 

very first time for 2021 on 

Saturday, March 27, 2021.  It was 

very refreshing to finally see so 

many of my fellow NCRCC 

members in person. Some that I 

had not seen so far this year.  

Happy new year all.   

I was relieved to learn that while 

the winter of 2020 seemed 

especially long and especially 

trying that it was “business as 

usual” complete with overlapping 

contingencies of predominantly 

“electric” fliers, sport “glow-

powered” fliers, “racers”, and 

even one member, remaining 

anonymous, that as tradition 

holds, “forgot their transmitter”.  

Also one “newcomer” looking to 

join our future ranks.   

Art Usher oversaw our 

contractors taking down of some 

trees that were formerly and 

perilously close to our storage 

containers.  One tree had even 

fallen on to one of our containers, 

thankfully without causing 

significant damage.  Seems there 

was a general spirit of 

cooperation in the air.  For 

example: our tree-removal 

contractor knowing nothing of 

“photographic telephony” had his 

girlfriend take a picture of his 

written proposal and cost 

estimate and then sent it to Art.  

Art being a largely “apple” 

computer person after battling 

unsuccessfully for in the end a 

printed copy “texted” me the 

picture of the document.  I then in 

turn “blue-toothed” the picture Art 

sent in text over to my computer, 

and then to close, I emailed it 

back to Art.  Art then printed it for 

use.  An easy one.   

Further volunteerism the same 

day provided for a couple of small 

and well-timed assists for our 

contractor’s support truck that had 

developed a faulty starter in the 

heat of mid-day.  Future 

volunteerism, if I understand 

correctly, will provide for the 

relocation of the felled trees 

themselves.  All good things.  

Thank you Art for your continued 

commitment to our wonderful 

facility.   

Here are our three currently AMA 

sanctioned 2021 events, and while I 

would not want to jinx anything this 

of course is with the understanding 

that future Covid concerns are 

reasonably under control:   

“2021 Warbirds Over Ellington” 

June 12, 2021 - June 13, 2012 

(Sunday 6/13/21 is the rain date) 

“Dawn Patrol” July 11, 2021  

“NCRCC Annual Two Day Pylon 

Race”, August 7, 2021 and August 

8, 2021.  This event also appears 

on our AMA sig (Special Interest 

Group) NMPRA website and 

appears on our nation race 

calendar.  Here is a link: 

http://www.nmpra.net/events/Events

.php   

In addition, and at our first outdoor 

meeting Buddy B- will conduct an 

NCRCC “building contest”.  If 

tradition holds and we have our first 

outdoor meeting in the month of 

May then tradition would forecast 

Thursday, May 13, 2021 as our 

date.  In any event, please finish up 

your winter projects as better 

weather and better times may just 

await us all.   

Until then.   

---Peter    

Continued from page  3 of 8 

https://www.modelaircraft.org/events/2021-warbirds-over-ellington
https://www.modelaircraft.org/events/dawn-patrol-2
https://www.modelaircraft.org/events/ncrcc-annual-two-day-pylon-race
https://www.modelaircraft.org/events/ncrcc-annual-two-day-pylon-race
http://www.nmpra.net/events/Events.php
http://www.nmpra.net/events/Events.php
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Art Usher 
 
NCRCC Field  
Supervisor 
 

  Field Supervisors Report  -  April  2021 :   
I have made several trips to the field 

in the month of March.   

Everything appears to be in good 

shape with the exception of the trees 

surrounding the two containers.  One 

small tree has fallen on the container 

on the right.  No damage was done to 

the trailer that I can see.  The left 

container has a group of trees next to 

it on the left that need to come down.  

I have two estimates and am waiting 

on a third.  I would like to get the 

trees down in the next couple of 

weeks.  One of benefits of taking the 

trees down is that we can place 

them at the point where the 

quads are getting in at no 

additional expense to the club.  

That’s a “two-fer” in my book.   

All equipment batteries are in the 

final stages of charging and 

weather permitting should be 

installed and ready to go by the 

time you read this.   

See you all at the next zoom 

meeting, Art 

 

 Liaison Officers Report  -  April  2021:   

 
 
John Blossick 
 

NCRCC Liaison Officer 

Greetings to all!  

Warmer weather is on 

the way.  That's my 

prediction and I'm 

sticking to it!   

The trip to Hog Heaven 

and back went off 

without a hitch and the 

store appears to be well 

stocked and ready for 

the 2021 flying season.  

I picked up a few raffle 

items which hopefully anyone can use 

regardless of what one may be flying.   

The prototype swag items are currently in 

production and they should arrive any day now.  

What sort of swag items you ask?   

Tee shirts and coffee mugs are on the agenda 

for now with the NCRCC logo prominently 

displayed on each item.   

 

 

 

Different color combinations 

can be readily available if one 

desires.  That's about wraps it 

up for this month.  Fly Safe!  

JohnnyB 
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From the Treasurer:   

 
 
Len Marchese 
 

NCRCC Treasurer 

 

Spring has finally arrived 

and that means members 

will be out at the flying field 

and it will be business as 

usual.  Speaking of fallen 

limbs you may have noticed 

that 3 – 4 trees have been 

cut.  Removal of the cut 

trunks and branches will 

happen within the next 

week.  These trees were 

damaged during the winter 

season and a few fell by or 

on the trailer. If you see Art 

working, grab you gloves 

and please give him a 

hand.  Every bit of help 

counts to make a better 

NCRCC flying field.   

Expenses are slowly 

escalating, especially with 

the cutting of the trees and 

a new battery for the zero-

turn tractor.  Overall, we 

are in excellent shape for 

the 2021 flying season.   

By now the portable 

facility and dumpster 

should be in place.   

See you Thursday April 

8th, 2021 at the NCRCC 

Member Zoom meeting.   

Stay Safe and Healthy, 

 

Len Marchese, NCRCC 

Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

Intra   -  Office Mail:   

From: Dennis Thibodeau               
Date:   3/17/2021 
 
To:   Distribution              
Time:  3:56PM 

 
Subject: Warbirds over Ellington 2021 
 
Greetings all 
 
This is just a reminder that so far,  The 
2021 WARBIRDS OVER ELLINGTON 
event is still on for June 12. 2021 with a 
rain date of June 13th.   
 

I hope by that time most or all of us would have had our Covid Vaccines and 
that the world is on a path to eliminate that deadly plague!   
 
I have CD’d this event for 11 years and  2021 will be my last time as primary 
CD.  It’s time for me to retire as the CD!   
 
I might even get a chance to fly at the event!  That is something I could never 
do in the past!   
 
A new CD,  John Blossick  
from NCRCC will assist  
me this year and I will  
assist him in 2022 as he  
takes over the reins for the 
 event,  I know he will do a  
great job to keep this  
wonderful  
event going!   
 
Any Questions, please  
feel to email me  and I  
will get back to you as  
soon as possible. 
 
Buffvet@cox.net 
 
Attached is an  
updated Event flier 
 
Have a great day and 
 “Keep em flying” 
 
Dennis Thibodeau 
CD  Warbirds  
Over Ellington 
 

 

mailto:Buffvet@cox.net
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NCRCC NEWS 

This  Newsletter was edited by 
Peter Tani 

P.O. Box 1544 
Vernon, CT  06066 

 
 
 

E-MAIL: 
peter@peterdavidtani.com 

 
 
 
 

Copying and Distribution  
of the Newsletter is done by 

 
Joel Lang 

 
 
 

Thank You Joel ! 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 
 

www.ncrcc.org 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Leo Nor- and Sarah N- enjoying some 2021 spring flying 

mailto:peter@peterdavidtani.com
mailto:peter@peterdavidtani.com
http://www.ncrcc.org/

